EYBA Regular Meeting Agenda

Parkview Community Hall, 9135 146 Street

7:30 pm, Sunday November 20, 2011 
Participants:


Chad Bowie / President, NW


Carr Miceli / Vice President, Wellington


Lynn Hyska / Treasurer


Darlene Anstice / Secretary, SBA, Sherwood Park & East of City rep


Shaun Pope / Executive Director


Brian Anstice / SBA, EYBA Commissioner


Brad Vanderhoek / NEBA


Donna Haggstrom / NEBA


Natalie Hoy / SE


Lynn Hallson / SW


Tim Walker / SW


Al Lee / SW


Brad Coleman / Willowby


Leanne Harrison / Glenora


Dan Huang / Glenora


Omar Valdez / Grovernor


Ben Der / Parkview


Graham Hogg / Beaumont

Regrets:


Marvin Washington / Past President

Arden Spachynski / St. Albert & North of City rep

Mark May / Leduc

Serge Froment / Morinville

Chuck Hebert / Wetaskiwin

1. Call to Order Welcome @ 7:15pm

2. Acceptance of Previous Minutes 
2.1. Community Directors Meeting – September 11, 2011 
2.1.1. Motion to accept minutes by Nat Hoy  / 2nd Lynn Hallson / motion carried

3. Additions Approval of Agenda
3.1. Motion to accept agenda by Carr Micelli / 2nd Brad Vanderhoek / motion carried

4. Agenda Items
4.1. Bears/Pandas Night out 
4.1.1. Very well received again this year

4.1.2. Big crowd, lots of fun for all kids

4.1.3. Kids that played at half time of both games had a great time

4.1.4. One issue was that the player cards at the GO Centre weren’t printed.  Some registered incorrectly through EBA rather than EYBA.  Issues have been corrected.  Once all players are in the system, Shaun can double-check with the GO Centre player list compared to EYBA’s player list.  Players MUST have a card to play.  Card is valid until March 31, 2012 but they can be updated, not reprinted to include spring/summer basketball leagues.  Likely scanning of cards will start in January 2012.

4.1.5. Community directors need to get players into EYBA’s system asap.

4.2. Casino
4.2.1. No update with regards to the casino at this time.  Dates have not been provided by Gaming just yet.  Shaun’s list for volunteer requirements from all zones is completed.  Dates are not confirmed but will be in July, August or September 2012.  As soon as we know exact dates everybody will receive notification.
4.3. Provincials
4.3.1. March 16-17th in Edmonton, GO Centre for majority of games

4.3.2. There is gym time available at Harry Ainlay or Louis St. Laurent if necessary.

4.3.3. Volunteers are needed but not as many as in the past with use of the GO Centre. 

4.3.4. Shaun will communicate with all Community Directors as to the number of volunteers each zone will be necessary.  

4.3.5. Three people will be needed per gym per game.  

4.3.6. In A or B, potentially C, those teams can attend provincials.

4.3.7. Shaun suggests that Community Directors start enquiring with their teams in any of those divisions whether or not there is interest to enter the youth provincials.

4.4. Player Registration/Transfers
4.4.1. Nat spoke with regards to player transfers and issues that have come up from the lack of communication with regards to transfers.  It was discussed that the EYBA bylaws and/or rules need to be confirmed and/or changed to suit our needs as an Organization when it comes to player transfers and imports.  

4.5. Juvenile 2nd season
4.5.1. Deadline to put teams into season #2 that commences in January is Dec. 8th, 2011.  Problems with teams now as high school basketball has started so some teams may be lacking of players for their final 2-3 games for season #1.  Shaun advised that teams/coaches bring up players from lower division to finish off season #1. 

4.5.2. Communities are to let Shaun know as soon as possible how many teams each zone will have for juvenile season #2. 

4.5.3. Four Beaumont girls are looking for a place to play for season #2.

4.5.4. Brad Vanderhoek addressed the Board for juvenile teams to play exhibition games in the month of December.  Shaun mentioned that he can get gym time on Dec. 10th @ JD Bracco from 8am-6pm.  Gym time is also available at J. Percy Page, McNally, Ross Shep & OLPH.  Shaun can use the GO Centre for Dec. 3rd, Dec. 10th & 17th.

4.5.5. Shaun needs advance notice on or before Friday, Nov. 25th if teams are interested in playing.  To avoid penalties of giving late notice to cancel, it was suggested that for juvenile exhibition games, games be scheduled at GO Centre and cancel all other gyms now to avoid extra costs.

4.5.6. Shaun commented that LY Cairns School has been in contact with him about their high school team.  This team of girls all have learning disabilities and they cannot compete in a high school league.  They are enquiring to see if they can play in the EYBA juvenile league.  They are only concerned to have the girls play and aren’t concerned if they are in the actual EYBA league or just play exhibition games against EYBA juvenile girls’ teams.

4.6. Community Coaching Course
4.6.1. Basketball Alberta has enquired if EYBA wants to have another course this year.  NCCP or CCCP certification is not mandatory for teams to enter provincials but it would always help our coaches.  EYBA needs to know the cost and date of a clinic.  Basketball AB suggests a Wednesday evening sometime in December from approx. 6-9pm.  Doug Baker would be the Instructor for the clinic.

4.7. Referees

4.7.1. Over the weekend Shaun received two enquiries/complaints about referees.  

4.7.2. Communities need to tell coaches that there isn’t much anybody can do about bad Officials.   Sometimes it’s unfortunate that we get what we get when it comes to officiating.

4.7.3. Legal action was threatened by one concerned person, so Shaun advised that if there is a complaint, it needs to be in writing.

4.7.4. Complaints need to be put through the community directors and should not contact Shaun directly.

4.7.5. At the GO Centre, we are using the grey 3-point line.

5. Close and Adjournment
5.1.   Motion to adjourn meeting @ 7:45pm made by Nat Hoy / 2nd Brad Vanderhoek

